
 
 
Weymes Road Proposed Opening 
 
Weymes Road, Mount Eccles is proposed to be formally opened to avoid rendering an adjoining 
property as landlocked following Council’s meeting yesterday. 
 
The land upon which Weymes Road has been established is owned by Council as a lot on title.  
This being the case, it renders the adjoining land owner’s land as landlocked on title unless the 
legal status is changed to ‘Road’ status.  This situation is an anomaly which Council can easily 
rectify using its powers under the Local Government Act, 1989.  
 
Community members will have the opportunity to have their say in regards to the proposal by 
making a submission to Council during consultation. 
 
Council will open a public consultation process from 30 November 2016 to 5.00pm on 4 January 
2017 where written submissions will be accepted. 
 
Individuals wishing to make a submission can direct their suggestion to the Chief Executive 
Officer, Private Bag 4, Leongatha 3953 or council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au 
 
More information will be provided about the public consultation process in Council’s Noticeboard 
in local papers. 
 
All submissions received will be heard and reviewed at the next available Council meeting 
before a final decision is determined. 
 
If no submissions are received the road will be declared open and published in the Victorian 
Government Gazette. 
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South Gippsland Shire Council, 9 Smith St. (Private Bag 4), Leongatha 3953   
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